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Dear Sarah,





RE: PA15/09847 - Sunnybanks, Trelawney Road, St Mawes TR2 5BH








The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that it is in conformity with The Plan. 





However, this is subject to the additional balcony area not having an adverse impact upon the amenity of local residents as stated in policy HO9 (i).





With particular reference to the proposed North East elevation, we would refer to section 3.4.2 Facades and Elevations of the Carrick Design Guide (adopted by the Roseland Plan) which states ‘Consider avoiding blank gable ends with no openings’, and although not a gable end, this comment could also apply to the proposed North West elevation. Incorporation of this advice would, we believe, improve the character of the property.











Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group
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